PROSECUTING ATTORNEY'S OFFICE MIDD
ANALYST: SAM PORTER

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$2,521,518
	
	$0
	
	9.6
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	($5,716)
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	$208,760
	
	$0
	
	1.0 
	
	0.0 

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$2,725,000
	
	$0
	
	10.6
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	8.0%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	8.2%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Mental Illness and Drug Dependency sales tax

	Base Budget Assumptions: Remove 2021-2022 one-time changes including those related to pandemic response, annualize supplemental changes, update personnel rates. Personnel budgets reflect projected 2023-2024 salary and benefit rates, current position classifications, and step/merit increases. 



DESCRIPTION

The Prosecuting Attorney's Office (PAO) MIDD appropriation unit is where the PAO's therapeutic court-related costs are budgeted. The PAO participates in the Regional Mental Health Court/Regional Veterans Court, Adult Drug Court, Juvenile Drug Court, and Community Court.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed 2023-2024 budget would increase funding to the PAO MIDD appropriation unit by approximately $203,000 and 1 FTE. This increase is due to one decision package to add an attorney to support the Drug Diversion Court case work. 

Council policy staff requested additional information from Executive staff regarding the effects of the Blake Decision on Drug Court workload. State v. Blake is the 2021 Washington State Supreme Court decision that ruled the felony drug possession law unconstitutional. According to Executive staff, while Blake has resulted in fewer direct filed cases there has been an increase in transfer requests due to program eligibility expansion that occurred in September 2021 and March 2022. Executive staff stated: "While the number of Drug Court cases has declined, PAO still requires two attorneys due to the calendar schedule and increasing numbers of transfer requests into Drug Court vs. direct file cases. Superior Court is scheduling only slightly fewer calendars, which are typically full days in court. Attorneys need to be present for all calendars and they cannot do other case work such as review and filing while they’re in court.  This requires two attorneys to fully cover calendars. Cases can be direct filed into Drug Court if they unambiguously meet eligibility criteria.  There are now fewer direct filed cases, partly due to the Blake decision. Cases can also be requested for transfer by defense attorneys if they may be eligible. Transfer requests are more time-consuming for PAO staff. As eligibility criteria has expanded, there are more transfer requests." 

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues.
